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Piddle Valley CE First School             


Newsletter No.5	January 2019





In response to the recent parent questionnaire, I have reviewed the format of our newsletters and how we present information to you. I hope you will find information about the ‘learning and curriculum’ interesting as well as helpful.


J. Browne





Staff update


I would like to take this opportunity to welcome two new members of staff to Piddle Valley, Mrs Christina Chant who is supporting the Year R class as well as covering midday supervision and Mrs Jenny Acutt who has also joined the team of midday supervisors. 





Congratulations!


Congratulations to Kobi Fouche and her family on the safe arrival of Allana, a new baby sister for Jane. I am pleased to let you know that Miss Annie Buddle, a valued member of the Piddle Valley staff has joined the preschool team to cover the maternity leave.





Support in the Preschool


 This term I have joined the preschool team on a Wednesday morning in Feathers to work alongside the staff and our youngest children in the school. It is a great way to see ‘first-hand’ how the staff support and prepare the children to be school ready and begin to develop those early learning and social skills. 


Teaching & Learning


This term we have been working closely with an Early Years coach through an initiative called ‘Achievement for All’ – the programme works across the school but with closer focus on the Early Years in this instance. Some of the actions we have highlighted have included developing the outdoor learning and provision within the classroom as well as raising standards in the teaching and learning of phonics and writing.


The staff are also focusing on supporting the children to think about presentation of their work and developing joined up handwriting. In the early years this is teaching pre cursive handwriting and letter formation.


Mrs Woods will be hosting a Phonics and Maths no Problem information evening for Year 1 and R parents on Monday 11th February 2019 at 5:00pm. 
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Wednesday morning saw the school hall converted into a small science lab for our year 2, 3 and 4’s last week with the children prepped in protective goggles and gloves!


During the morning Mad Science Wessex ran three workshops exploring different materials and how they react to each other. The children were able to take part in carrying out their own simple experiments with a range of science equipment. 


The morning was supported by Mr Steve Stubbing who has supported the school on many occasions in the past by securing funding to be able to host such amazing science events. A massive thank you to Mr Stubbing.


This was a great way to support the science curriculum through practical activities as it gives the children opportunities to 


Use scientific language


Ask questions about what they notice and observe over time


Group and classify things


Carry out simple tests


As well as communicate their ideas, what they do and what they have found out in a variety of ways.


These are all expectations for pupils working at the expected standard for Year 2. This also gives you an idea of what skills and knowledge Year 3 and 4 are building on and developing.





Dates and events – spring term 2019





Thursday 24th January – DASP Science Enrichment session for Year ¾


Tuesday 29th January – Training for all staff – Prevent/Safeguarding – No after school club


Wednesday 30th January – Year R Dance Festival at St Mary’s Middle School


Thursday 31st January – Invite to take tea with Mrs Browne at 2pm in the Hub


Friday 1st February – DASP Music Roadshow in school


Monday 4th February – Internet Safety Day – focus in school


Start of ‘Children’s Mental Health Week’ – activities all week including Walking Wednesday 6th February from 9 am the whole school will be going for a ‘mindful walk’   all welcome – we hope you will join us! 


More information to follow.


Monday 11th February – Phonics and Maths No Problem information evening for Year R and 1


                                       John Bennett ( PV LGB) school visit to focus on the teaching of maths


Friday 15th February – Staff Inset day – school closed to all pupils


Half term holiday – Friday 15th February to Friday 22nd February 2019


Thursday 28th February – Science club starts for Year 3 and 4 @ 3:15 to 4:15 pm


Monday 4th March – Music workshop for Year 2 with Jane Joy


Wednesday 20th March – Year 4 DASP Concert @ THS


Monday 25th March – Parents evening – all year groups 3:30 to 6:00 pm


Tuesday 26th March – Parents evening- all year groups 3:30 to 6:00 pm


Friday 29th March – Wear a hat day 2019 – Donate £1 for Brain Tumour research


Monday 1st April to Wednesday 3rd April – Year 4 Residential trip to Hooke Court





Friday 5th April – Last day of spring term. Staff and pupils back to school on Tuesday 23rd April





REMINDER: Kids Club and any after school sports clubs closed for statutory staff safeguarding/Prevent training next Tuesday 29th January 2019


Apologies for any inconvenience caused.
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Please let us know about your child’s achievements so we can include them in our newsletters.





Well done Elizabeth for taking part in the DASP music concert – Skylarks and for taking part in the Dorset Youth dance Christmas Show fundraiser with Weymouth College





 














Disaster Diverted! Our 





Many thanks to Amelia and Isla Taylor’s mum for making a last minute dash to Weymouth to shop for Father Christmas after his big red coat went missing!


Thankfully it all turned out well and Father Christmas completed his visit fully dressed in his smart new jacket!


Thank you!

















School Contact Details: Headteacher: Mrs Jayne Browne
Telephone:
01300 348219


Email: office@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk

Website: www.piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk

Address:
Piddletrenthide, Nr Dorchester, Dorset, DT2 7QL

